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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

FEBRUARY, 2015
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE

Hello Parents and Guardians,

January has come and gone; the school year is  speeding away. February and Catholic Schools Week is here.

February 18 is Ash Wednesday, and the beginning of Lent.  We will begin with Mass with the ashes on Wednesday, February 18 @ 10:00 to which you are all invited. During Lent, on Monday mornings, immediately after announcements, we will be praying the Stations of the Cross for children.  You are all invited to join us in the Church for these prayers. During Lent, Fr. Varghese will provide an opportunity for students to go to private Reconciliation. Students will be recognized for demonstrating the core values of our school: faith, love, forgiveness, compassion, inclusiveness, diversity, friendship, prayer, unity, service kindness and tolerance, by having their name written on a sandal, as Jesus wore, and put up throughout the school, as they fulfill our theme of Walking with Jesus.

My Principal’s Retreat last month was wonderful. It was based on the leadership of Pope Francis, the man he is, and his leadership style.  It was led by the former principals of St. Mary’s Academy and St. Paul’s High School who really knew what the spiritual and professional needs of a Catholic school principal are. It was a great 3 days. 

During Catholic Schools Week, all Catholic schools are trying to make our communities more aware of our presence.  Last year we handed out Valentine’s to our Bingo Patrons and homes on Lennox Ave. and Fernwood Ave.  This year, students have volunteered to hand out Valentine’s at each of the Masses at Christ the King on the weekend of February 14 and 15. Any help you can give us to get our name out there is greatly appreciated. Other activities for Catholic Schools Week are listed on the February calendar.

For the 2015-16 school year, we are going to try to have a one location bus pick-up in Sage Creek. For now we are looking at a location near the Sobeys.  If you have any friends who live in Sage Creek who might be interested in this service, please recommend our Open House and school to them.

This busy month of February is also I Love to Read Month.  Activities are listed on the school calendar as we encourage our students to develop a love of reading.

God Bless you all, thank you for the many hours you put into keeping Christ the King the vibrant Catholic school it is.

Mrs. Susan Enns

Principal
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

It is hard to believe it is already February when you look at the weather we have been blessed with these past few weeks. As we begin to think of spring, there are many plans the Board of Directors are focused on. This upcoming Thursday evening, February 5th is our open house. The doors open at 6:30 pm with an information session beginning at 6:45 pm, followed by a chance to tour the school and meet with the teachers. This is a great opportunity for prospective student and their parents to see what CTK has to offer.  We encourage you to share this with friends and family members, as word of mouth is always the best advertising. 

The Board of Directors is finalizing the fundraising activities for next scholastic year with the support of the Parents’ Association, and will be able to share with everyone in the upcoming newsletter. 

 Out next board meeting is February 11th at 7:00 in the Lennox Hall. If you have any questions or constructive feedback that you would like to share with the Board of Directors, you are invited to attend this meeting or any of our regular Board meetings which are held on the second Wednesday of each month at 7pm in Lennox Hall. 

PARENT’S CORNER

Our School is participating in a battery recycling program called “Call2Recyle”.

Please drop off your used household batteries in the office.  If you have any question please contact the school office.

2015 CATHOLIC SCHOOL WEEK
Monday, February 9th
Maui Monday – Dress Up
Wear your best Hawaiian dress and accessories.  Example: Hawaiian shirts, shorts, dresses, Hawaiian leis, sunglasses, flip flops, etc.  NO BATHING SUITS PLEASE

Tuesday, February 10th

Twin/Triplet Tuesday – Dress Up

Have you ever wanted to be a twin or triplet?  Dress up like one with a friend/friends today.  Otherwise come to school in any color!

Wednesday, February 11th 

Wacky Wednesday –Dress Up

Calling all backwards shirts, crazy hair, mismatched clothes or anything else wacky today!

Thursday, February 12th
Valentine’s Day- Dress Up

Wear either pink, red, or white.  Valentines accessories are welcome too!

In the afternoon Student Council will host:

Grades JK-4 Recyclable snowman Contest

Grades 5-8 a “Sock-hop”
Friday, February 13th
NO SCHOOL

KEEP CHRIST IN CHRISTMAS WINNERS

Students at Christ the King School participated in a drawing contest “Keep Christ in Christmas” before the holidays.  There were three age categories.  Here are the winners:

Ages 5-7: 
Lathika, Lauren, Michael

Ages 8-10:
Juanito, Gina, Angela

Ages 11-14:
Jayden and Kiara

Winners were awarded with gift cards.

PARENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS 

First, we’d like to thank our dedicated volunteers who helped out with our January Hot Dog Day and Pizza Fun Lunch.  The children enjoy these events so much, and they would not happen without the dedication and commitment of our parent volunteers!

 February should be lots of fun with many activities going on.  The dates for the upcoming events are:
Hot Dog Day will be on Friday, February 6th.  If you have time to help wrap some hot dogs or hand them out to the students, please let Mrs. Barnert in the office know.

Catholic Schools Week is February 9-12.

Pancake Tuesday will be on Tuesday, February 17th.  If you have some time to come out and help, please contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca.

Fun Lunch will be held on Friday, February 27th.  If you can help hand out pizza to the students, please let Mrs. Barnert know.

Volunteers are a critical component to the many events that take place at Christ the King School.  These events would not happen if it weren’t for our parents’ help.  It can be a common mistake to think that there are always enough volunteers for an event, however, that is not always the case.  Please consider volunteering for some of the various events that take place monthly at CTK.  If you are interested, please let Mrs. Barnert in the office know.  And if you have younger children, they are welcome to come too!

Thank you to everyone who attended the January PAC meeting.  The next meeting will be on Wednesday, March 18th at 7:00 pm., upstairs in the grade 8 classroom.  Everyone is welcome and we hope to see you there as your input and involvement are very much appreciated.

Sincerely,
CTK Parent Advisory Council
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CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL SCIENCE FAIR
The CTK School Science Fair will take place on Wednesday, February 25. Grade 6 to 8 students will be participating in this event, and on that morning will be judged by individuals with science backgrounds from outside the school community. (Winners will be announced at the end of the school day and an awards ceremony will take place at the assembly in March.) In the afternoon, students from other classes as well as parents and friends are welcome to view the projects from 1:00 to 3:00 pm. Students will take down projects at 3:00 pm and projects will be sent home at the end of that day.
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SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR
Thank you once again for making the book fair a success!

We sold $2,351.61 worth of books and other items of which we will receive roughly half the amount in free books.. Although we did not reach our goal of $3000.00 and we did a little worse than last year, we still will have many new books to enjoy in the library. Thank you to all the parents, relatives and students who supported this great cause!
I would like to thank Mrs. Kaiser, Mrs. Kovacs, Mrs. Desautels, Mrs. Morris and Julika for their help in setting up and working at the fair. Also, I would especially like to thank Mrs. DelBigio, Miss Battaglia and Mr. Mots for all their help in working at the fair and cleaning up.  Thank you to Mrs. Finnigan for preparing the float and making sure my math is correct.

Congratulations to all our book, poster and candy fair winners!

Way to go everyone! 

Mrs. J. Mots
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